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Publication of BS5306-9 (formerly BS6643-1): Implications for Business Owners
IFEDA will be running workshops re the publication of BS5306-9, these will focus on the requirements facing a technician when refilling and recharging extinguishers. 
However, as your trade association it is incumbent on us to make you aware, as the business owner, that the introduction of ‘verified alternative’ is a radical departure from previous standards and that there could be serious and expensive legal implications involved should you not adhere to what is required and a problem or incident occurs. 

You as the business owner must not only follow and understand the requirements and processes of the new standard but also fully appreciate the legal dangers that could arise if/when using non manufacturers’ recommended parts.

· BS6643-1 & 2 is now withdrawn

· Part 9 introduces the concept of a ‘verified alternative’.
· Verified alternative: ‘Component or medium, not specified by the original manufacturer of the fire extinguisher, for which assurance has been provided in the form of a declaration of conformity.’
· This declaration of conformity is to be provided by the supplier of the ‘third party’ component or media.

· It is imperative you have this declaration of conformity to hand when required i.e. you must have bona-fide trail of documented evidence showing that the part/refill you have used is suitable for use in a particular unit. The paperwork trail could be required under legal process or checked during ISO/BAFE audit process.
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· Where a media/additive has been used which is not the original manufacturer’s then a label should be affixed to the extinguisher showing:-

· Name and contact details of the recharging company, name of the supplier/manufacturer of the refill and the unique product code or name of refill.

· The extinguisher should also be labeled ‘The performance of this extinguisher may vary in relation to its original marking’.

· Maintenance documentation should include the relevant MSD/COSHH information.

· Any media/component used should ensure the continued safety, reliability and performance of the extinguisher.

· The impact of the discharge of the extinguishing medium on the environment should be taken into account before discharging the extinguisher contents.
As always your trade association is here to help and advise.
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